

NATIONS UNIES

ОБЪЕДИНЕННЫЕ НАЦИИ

COMMISSION ÉCONOMIQUE POUR L'EUROPE ЭКОНОМИЧЕСКАЯ КОМИССИЯ ДЛЯ ЕВРОПЫ ECONOMIC COMMISSION FOR EUROPE

UNITED NATIONS

IMPLEMENTATION COMMITTEE

CONVENTION ON ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT ASSESSMENT IN A TRANSBOUNDARY CONTEXT

Mr. Matthias Sauer, Chair Telephone +49 1888 305.2253

Fax: +49 1888 305.3331 or +49 80 28550.3331

E-mail: matthias.sauer@bmu.bund.de

Secretariat: Mr. Wiek Schrage, UNECE

Telephone +41 22 917-24-48 Fax: +41 22 917-06-13

E-mail: wiecher.schrage@unece.org

Ref. EIA/IC/INFO/4

Federal Ministry for the Environment, Nature Conservation & Nuclear Safety Alexander str. 3, D-10178 Berlin Germany

Palais des Nations CH-1211 Geneva 10 Switzerland

13 October 2009

Dear Mr. Bozet, Mr. Pillu,

I am writing to you on behalf of the Implementation Committee under the Convention on Environmental Impact Assessment (EIA) in a Transboundary Context (Espoo, 1991).

At its seventeenth session, held in Geneva from 14 to 18 September 2009, the Committee considered replies by the Governments of Belgium and the Netherlands, dated 25 and 22 June 2009, respectively, to the Chair's letter of 7 April 2009, further to information provided by a Dutch non-governmental organization (NGO), 'Comité Centrale Néé (CCN)', regarding a proposed activity in Belgium (ECE/MP.EIA/IC/2009/2, para. 50). The Committee considered that there were still aspects that remained unclear, particularly with regard to the allegations made by the NGO.

The Committee therefore seeks clarification as to whether the EIA documentation fulfilled the minimum content requirements, whether, what and how alternatives were considered, and on the timeframe for the different opportunities for public participation. You are requested to provide written information to the Convention's secretariat no later than 31 December 2009.

The Committee agreed to discuss the reply, if appropriate, at its next session, 23 to 25 February 2010, and considered that it might then have further questions.

Yours sincerely.

Matthias Sauer

Chair, Implementation Committee, Convention on Environmental Impact Assessment

in a Transboundary Context

Mr. Alain BOZET, Ministère de la Région Wallone, Direction generale des ressources naturelles et de l'environnement 15, Avenue Prince de Liege, B-5100 JAMBES, Fax: +32 81 33.61.22, E-mail: alain.bozet@spw.wallonie.be

Mr. Geert PILLU, Ministry of Flanders, Department LNE - Environment Administration K. Albert II laan 20 bus 8, B-1000 BRUSSELS, Fax: +32 2 553 8075, E-mail: geert.pillu@lne.vlaanderen.be